## **Woodley Park News**

**Woodley Park Holiday Party**. Refreshments, good cheer and a visit from Santa. Tuesday December 15 from 6 to 8 pm at the Marriott Wardman Park Hotel. Please bring nonperishable food items to be donated to Martha's Table (pls check expiration dates). RSVP here.

**Zoo grounds hours**. At WPCA's meeting early this month, Zoo Director Kelly explained to the community that the Zoo was cutting back its hours to protect visitors from injury from Zoo employees going about their jobs. Del. Norton has <u>criticized the Zoo's decision</u>. There is an <u>online petition</u> asking the Zoo to retain its current morning hours.

WPCA is getting ready to send some if its records to the DC Historical Society library. If you have any old WPCA papers taking up space in your attic or basement, please contact Barbara loanes.

It now looks like the project to resurface Beach Drive will begin in the Spring. The first stage of the work will close the Drive from Porter St to Shoreham Dr. An overview of the work is <u>here</u>. Details to follow.

John Goodman
WPCA

For more information, visit <a href="http://www.wpcaonline.org/">http://www.wpcaonline.org/</a>

© Woodley Park Community Association